From:
 Fowler, David

 Sent:
 01 July 2019 08:43

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Support for Abacus Belsize Primary School

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Please upload representation. 2019/2375/P

Thanks,

David

David Fowler Principal Planner

Telephone: 0207 974 2123



To: Fowler, David < <u>David.Fowler@camden.gov.uk</u>> **Subject:** Support for Abacus Belsize Primary School

Dear Mr Fowler,

I am writing to express my support for the Old Hampstead Police Station to be turned into a new home for Abacus Primary School.

The school is an outstanting (see ofsted) school, that already exists, and it was created because it was desperately needed by the children living in Belsize Park. Abacus and its children deserve a permanent home and the Old Police Station building deserves to be brought back to life to serve such an important role. I know a number of residents in Hampstead are fiercely opposing this move, but as much as I am trying to understand their position, I find absolutely wrong to oppose to such an important public service; every child has the right to a good education and opposing to a state school is quite frankly morally wrong. You could oppose to a private business, even a private school (at a stretch), but NOT to a state school.

Thank you very much for your attention.

Best regards,